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November 2010
Calendar

Gubernatorial General
Election Tuesday, November 2

Daylight Savings Time Ends

Sunday, November 7, 2:00 am|

UCPG Meeting _
Tuesday, November 9,
6:00 p.m. Forum Hall/UTC
Public invited

UCCA General Meeting
Wednesday, November 10,
6:00 to 7:30 p.m. U.C. Library
Public invited to Meet the
Transformer Box Artists

Veteran’s Day
Thursday, November 11

University City Garden Club
Tuesday, November 16,
6:00 p.m. UC Library

4th of July UC Celebration
Planning Meeting
Wednesday, November 17
6:30 p.m. Standley
Recreation Center

Standley Rec

Council Meeting
Combined November &
December on Thursday,
December 2, 7:00 p.m.
Standley Rec Center
Public invited

H ave you ever seen a
square wa’térmelon?
One was created on the
northside of Governor
Dr. close to the 805 exit.
Come meet the artist.

Thursday, November 25, 2010

art two of the trilogy,
~ 'The Root of All Evil’
continues on Page ... 6

To All UC Drivers

from Chris Juarez Curie Principal

On Friday, October 15, a Curie
parent making an illegal U-turn

in front of the school hit and severely
injured a motorcyclist, sending him
flying towards the curb. The parent
made the U-turn into the oncoming
motorcycle instead of waiting in line

to make a legal U-turn at the light. The
San Diego Police and Fire Departments
responded quickly, and an ambulance
came to take the young man to the
hospital. His motorcycle was moved by
the fire department into our front lot.

| point this last part out so that other
drivers can see it, and let it serve as a
reminder how much danger they put all
drivers, motorcyclists, and pedestrians
in when they are in such a hurry that
laws governing everybody’s safety are
disregarded.

Please leave home in time to get to
school on time safely. Our hearts are
with the motorcyclist, sending wishes
for a healthy recovery.

Please drive safely.

Meet the Artists

Who Designed Those
Transformer Boxes

at the UCCA General
Meeting, Wednesday,
November 10, 6:00 to
7:30 p.m. U.C. Library

Full Story on Page ...2

Garden Ciub By Tanya Aeria
t was a great start to our newly
formed Garden Club. Twelve new
members showed up, despite heavy
rains, to discuss the future of our UC
Gardens!

Be on the lookout for “Coffee in the
Garden” beginning in December at a
new UC Garden each month. Please
plan to attend our next meeting
on November 16" at 6pm. The
guest speaker will be Jeff Robbins
{a UC native) from Revolution
Landscaping. He will be talking about
the proper way to set up irrigation for
your garden.

For more information check the UCCA
website universitycitynews.org and
click on the garden link. Meetings are
the 3rd Tuesday of each month.

Newly planted
tree on Governor
Drive, near the
library, replaces
the one that was
knocked down by
a delivery truck.

December 2010/January 2011 issue will be
delivered the weekend of December 3 - 4 Questions?
Contact Mary Kay ucnewsletter@san.rr.com




UCCA President’s Message By Barbara Henshaw

ghe UCCA Board

will be hosting
a November 10th.
General meeting
at the UC library
6:00pm to showcase
the artists that
have painted the
Transformer boxes
along Governor Dr. in UC. Please join
us at this meeting to meet the Artists
and enjoy refreshments. Qur General
meeting on November 10th is when
we will be electing the officers for the
2011 UCCA Board.

Moving on to December we want to
invite the public to attend the annual
Christmas Tree Lighting / Holiday
Celebration December 10th. 6:00pm
Stanley Recreation Center. It will be
great fun to hear the Our Mother
of Confidence Children’s Choir. We
also serve hot chocolate, coffee, and
cookies. We have sent in our request
that Santa come to talk with the
children about what they might like
for Christmas. It is great fun and the
children enjoy seeing the Fire Station
#35 who brings their fire truck. The
fire men always enjoy the children
and take pride in showing their fire

truck. The holidays are
always a busy time for
everyone, but take the
time to bring your children
to this wonderful UCCA
community supported
event on December 10th.
6:00pm. at the

Stanley Rec. Center.

| have enjoyed serving as President of
the UCCA for this past year. There are
always challenges and things to figure
out. This year has flown by and now
it is time to elect new people to run
the UCCA. | do hope everyone will be
renewing their membership to keep
the UCCA newsletter coming in the
new year. The UCCA sponsors many
fun events during the year. The UCCA
is dedicated to making our community
a better place to call home.

We hope to see all of you on
November 10, 6:00pm at the UC
Library to meet all these talented
artists who have made our community
a more beautiful place to call home.

See you on November 10, 6:00pm at
the UC Library and again on Dec. 10th
at the Stanley Rec. Center, 6:00pm.
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Meet the Artists Who Designed
Those Transformer Boxes
By Sandy Lippe

CCA is inviting the community

to the November 10% general
meeting at 6 p.m. at the library at
4155 Governor Drive. We will be
honoring the artists who painted
the transformer boxes on Governor
Drive. This public art project has
resonated with our community, and
residents will get a chance to ask
questions of the artists and learn
about individual artists’ background.
We will also be inviting our sponsors
whohelpedusunderwrite the project.
Refreshments will be served.

If you read your October newsletter,
youlearned about what artist painted
what box. If you attend the meeting,
you can see some of the artists’ other
work. We will invite the artists to
bring examples of their art.

Several community members made
donations to the art project, and we
appreciate that. We also are delighted
that Round Table in Marketplace
and Little Artists, a business in Vons
Shopping Center, also came on board
as Sponsors.

We visited the art classes of Lauriel
Atsit at University City High School
to talk about the project. Some of the
students will be painting one or two
of the transformer boxes.

Please circle your calendar on
November 10™ and join us for a nice
evening of conversation when we
meet the artists. In the meantime,

try to walk around and see up close
the creativity and variety of art that
has transformed these boxes.

November 2010 UCCA Newsletter
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Fire Preparedness
Councilmember Sherri Lightner

Be the Eyes & Ears of UC

The University City Community Newsletter is comprised
of information sent to the editor. The association does
not have reporters, photographers or a staff. You are
welcomme to write and submit articles that pertain to the
community and/or its residents.

(" he spectacular cany ons that
J surround University City provide

ample opportunities for families to
enjoy hiking, biking, bird watching
and other activities. Nature's close
proximity also means that residents
have a responsibility to take the
appropriate measures to reduce the threat of fire.

Guidelines:
e Type your article in a document
and attach to an e-mail

s Eiiit Ehia stiz to abote o0 Last fall, a group of volunteers from various parts

of University City came together to distribute fire

words. ; : : ;
e Attach pictures separately in a preparedr:ess information c%?or to door ;ﬁ(canyon-rm};\ )
picture format. homes. Please contact me if you would like a copy of the

“Before the Threat” information that was distributed.
Additional information about how to create defensible
space on your property can be found at http://www.
sandiego.gov/fireandems/inspections/brush.shtmi .

® Serd to EditorUCCA@aol.com
e No full page flyers or

announcemente.
e No editorials or opinions.

Although the deadline is 4:00 PM the 20* of each month,
send your submission as early as possible. Articles will be
printed on a first come basis with priority given to time
sensitive information. The UCCA does not discriminate
nor do we endorse all information contained in the
monthly newsletter.

During the past year, our neighborhood Fire Prevention
Code Compliance Officer, Ed Baskin, has counseled
homeowners on the preparation and maintenance of
defensible space around their home. He has responded
to issues such as removal of overgrown brush and pampas
grass, palm frond covered roofs, and last month spent
several hours with neighbors along Syracuse Avenue
advising on brush thinning. For more information or to
make a brush management complaint, contact the City’s
Fire Hazard Advisor at (619) 533-4444.

NOTICE

Flyers or handouts about businesses or non-UCCA
events, activities, issues or organizations are neither
inserted nor distributed with the UCCA newsletter.

By proactively “hardening” our homes, maintaining
awareness and immediately reporting any sign of fire, we
can reduce the risk of fire in our neighborhood.

Councilmember Sherri Lightner represents University City
on the San Diego City Council. She can be reached at
(619) 236-6611 or SherriLightner@SanDiego.gov.

UCCA Board and Committee Members

President: Barbara Henshaw barbarahenshaw(@ymail.com Disclaimer:
Vice President: Barry Bernstein apdrf@aol.com The UCCA newsletter
Secretary: Hallie Burch hallie@san.rr.com receives information
; : - and advertising from
Treasurer: Debbie Betzenderfer  betz4(@san.rr.com a variety of sources.
Newsletter Editor: Kay Goodfellow EditorUCCA@aol.com UCCA and the publisher
Newsletter Distributor: Mary Kay Hewitt ucnewsletter@san.rr.com cannot and do not
Newsletter Advertising: ~ Terri Day uccaADS@hotmail.com g}t‘fﬁ:?ﬁ;ﬁ;‘:&?g:{"cy E
Membership: Ginny Charvat ginnycharvat@yahoo.com fiersomplafe shsenoe
Beautification/ Sandy Lippe slippe@san.rr.com of errors and/or .
Transformer Boxes: Barbara Gellman bggellman(@yahoo.com omissions nor do UCCA |
Website: Tanya Aeria tanya.aeria@gmail.com andiorthe publisher
i ] =L assumes responsibility
Historian: Darlene Ventimiglia  darleneven@yahoo.com for same. Publication |
UCPG Representative: Carole Pietras caroleucca@sbcglobal.net does not constitute an z
Past President: Andy Freeburn promostar@aol.com egiorsen&?éiy the  §
editor or s -
Weed Whackers: Hugh Pates hughpates@yahoo.com %
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| 2010 University City Community Association Application |
| 2010 UCCA Individual Membership |
__General member $20 __Community Supporter $40 __Community Angel $60
] __ Newsletter supporter ' |
| 2010 UCCA Business Membership |
__Silver membership $50 __Gold membership $100
| Please print: |

Name(s)
| Business name |
| Address |

Phone E-mail
| Individual and Business members’ names will be listed in the newsletter. Please indicate if you de |
] NOT want vour name to be listed. Do NOT list my name, |
[ Please make your check payable to UCCA. |
[ Questions? Ginny Charvat, membership chair, ginnycharvat@yahoo.com |
| Check below your interests: |
[ o UC 4" of July Celebration o UC 4% of July Parade |

o Newsletter Counting/Sorting o Newsletter Delivery
| o Beautification/Landscaping/Watering o Christmas Tree Lighting |
| o Community Cleanup/Weed Whackers o Website |
|  Comments or suggestions: 1 |
| University City Community Association |
[ 3268 Governor Drive Box #121 |
l San Diego, CA 92122 ;
Thank You To All Who Responded to Our Request for More Memberships to the UCCA
You Make UC More Than Just a Neighbothood!

A Note FROM YOUR ;
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN ... e o ... COMMUNITY ANGELS GENERAL MEMBERSHIP
Ginny Charvat ginnycharvat@yahoo.com John & Chris Fikes Drew Dougherty / Leadership DNA

ast month I mentioned a goal of 500 Dorothy B Mandelin M E & Don Flthl_an
: ) Dorothy L Parsons Jim & Sue Heleniak
memberships. Well, we're up to 413. ] S i
) ; Mark & Chantal Saipe Rabbi Meishe Leider /
Won't you help us by sending your check
- S : Sharon Simmonds Chabad Center of U C
with the application on this page? Your

: . Sandra & Roger Marchand

membership helps us do so many things for
: COMMUNITY SUPPORTER Eleanor K Palmer
your community. A Todd and Louise Pickeri
good bargain for as Netanya & Karl Cranford SRR :t))ulse HESELLE
little as $20.00 a year Susan & William H Turner Jr JpmesiSelichun Marnss
John & Cathy Torres
Diane & Buddy Voit
November 2010 UCCA Newsletter 4 www.universitycifynews.org
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SLOW PROGRESS AT
GOVERNOR/GENESEE
by Larry Hogue

Seven months after a public meeting
on safety at the Governor/Genesee
intersection, we’re beginning to see
some small improvements.

WHAT’S HAPPENED SO FAR

In August, new signs went up near
each corner stating, “Turning Traffic
Must Yield to Peds.” Engineers also
began experimenting with new signal
timing. In September, the crosswalks
were repainted and straightened. The
straightened lines should improve
sight lines for drivers waiting to turn
right, allowing them to see oncoming
cars and pedestrians without pulling
into the crosswalk.

Despite these changes it’s still easy
to spot drivers entering the crosswalk
on red without stopping and without
looking to the right for pedestrians.

WORK STILL TO COME

Funding remains a problem for the
morecostlyintersectionimprovements.
We received this cost breakdown for
various components of the project:

e New signal equipment on raised

arms above the intersection
- $118,070
e New pedestrian  equipment,

including crosswalk timers and
ADA-compliant ramps - $40,854

e Mediannoseremoval/replacement
(to take the medians out of the
crosswalks) - $9,624

As part of this work, it’s likely that
the crosswalk buttons in the middle
of three of the crosswalks will be
removed. What's your opinion of this
change? If you find those buttons
useful, please let us know and we’'ll
forward your concern to the city.

We will continue to work with city staff
to prioritize these items and identify
funding sources for the most important
ones.

In one bit of good news, repaving
is slated for the stretch of Genesee
between Governor and Highway 52.
Thanks to input by Sandy Lippe and
the UCCA board, this repaving will now
include the intersection as well.

To contact the UC Ped/Bike Safety Task
Force, email: Lhoguel@san.rr.com or
ieremy.j.bernstein@gmail.com.

NOBEL Athletic Fields is home to the North University Community Branch
Library and the Nobel Recreation Center. Located at 8810 Judicial Drive.
Nobel Park is a hidden gem. Nobel Recreation Center is pleased to offer the
following Italian classes for the Adult Senior:

“A morning ltalian class”

Is a great way to get ready for your next trip to Italy, it is easy and fun!

NEW CLASS: “Buon Appetito”
Instructor: Consuelo Endrigo-Williams

Learn Italian hasn’t been so much fun! Pick up a new recipe while you are
learning Italian. Great recipes from the twenty different Italian reglons 3rd

session classes begin on October 26, 2010,

¥
& @ s

4th session classes begin on December 7, 2010 DN

(NO CLASS ON DECEMBER 28') %%
Italian Beginner | = Tuesday from 9:00-9:50 a.m : “k% %
Italian Beginner Il = Tuesday from 10:00-10:50 a.m i‘n *‘\ N
Buon Appetito! 1 = Tuesday from 11:00-11:50 a.m " &,
Cost: 6 wks @ $66.00 (SENIOR+55) / $84.00 ADULT M)

Minimum of 5 students required for the class: (consueloendrigo@gmail.com)
OTHER CLASSES AVAILABLE:Rhythmic Gymnastic, Children’s Dance Classes,

Peewee Athletes Class and Pickle Ball

Looking Ahead to the 4" of July
By Cathy Romanas

Asmall but dedicated group of
volunteers is committed to bringing
another fabulous UC Celebration to our
community on Monday, July 4, 2011;
however, we cannot do it alone! Helpers
are needed for a variety of tasks.

We have broken down the activities
into more specific, manageable pieces
to eliminate the “overwhelming factor”.
For instance, we need someone fto
organize a mailing in January to 200+
potential prize donors, and someone
to hang banners at Standley Park in
June. On the 4" of July, maybe you and
a friend could oversee the children’s
activities or ticket sales, or you could
lead the equipment take-down effort
from 7 to 8 p.m. A bigger job would be
to coordinate the event’s Opportunity
Drawing; perhaps a group of friends
could take over this important piece of
the UC Celebration.

Another way you can
help is to recruit friends
and/or associates from
a business, volunteer
group, or faith-based
organization to “adopt”
an activity (rock wall,
inflatable, etc.) by
providing volunteers to run the activity
from 12 to 4 p.m. Kudos to Cub Scout
Pack 11 for covering the Dunk Tank for
many years! Also to Boy Scout Troop
271 for bringing their ever-popular
Monkey Bridge!

If you can commit to any part of the
UC Celebration effort, please contact
Cathy Romanas at cathyromanas@
hotmail.com or 858.395.4318. Meeting
attendance 1s not required, but we
certainly welcome you to join our
planning committee and enjoy the
camaraderie of our diverse group! Our
next meeting is 6:30 p.m. Wednesday,
November 17, at the Standley
Recreation Center.

858-480-1822
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The Root of All Evil Returns
(Trilogy — Part 2)

By Petra LaVictoire — Copyright ©
2010 All Rights Reserved

Pennington had always been a quiet
little town. ltwas picturesque, sprinkled
with Victorian style houses and a few
plantations. A local newspaper article
once pointed out that it was a fantastic
place for walking dogs, raising children,
or simply enjoying a quieter way of
living.

Some of the older generation planted
themselves in rocking chairs on porches
and store fronts; happily returning a
friendly wave and smile to anyone who
passed by. The people here took pride
in keeping up their homes, with the
exception of one property. It was just
at the edge of town, right at the corner
of Fernvalley Road and Magnolia
Avenue.

Only if you
looked
really close,
you could
recognize
the almost
vanished
outline
of Briarwood Mansion. Just a few
short years ago it used to be the most
stunning structure in the entire county.
Sadly, after the last owner Mrs. Dudley
had been taken to a mental facility, it
stood empty and no one came to care
for the grounds.

Many had heard her wild stories of
a tree root that turned evil, and that
she was Norma, the missing live-in
housekeeper, who was trapped inside
of Mrs. Agatha Dudley’s body.

Not more than five years after being
admitted there, she died outside on
the balcony of her room, sitting on a
chair, smiling. Her stiff hand still held
her long white embroidered cotton
skirt. On it, she had written her last
living wish.

It revealed that after twenty years
of having to remain uninhabited,
Briarwood Mansion was to be given
to Pennington’s Historical Society,
and whatever money was left in the
bank account was to go toward its
preservation.

Prof. James Buckner, the director of the
Historical Society, decided to hire well
renowned horticulturist Leo Archer,
and his niece Phoebe McDowell who
specialized in arboriculture.

“Uncle Leo, a courier just dropped off a
very important envelope for you.”

“Yes, | know. | received a phone call
regarding it earlier this morning.
Phoebe, we have been asked to do the
landscape preservation for the Dudley
Estate.”

“You mean Briarwood Mansion, Uncle
Leo?”

“Yes, that’s right. The funny thing is
that some of the old folk still believe
that the manor remains haunted by its
terrible past. Apparently every live-in
housekeeper that ever worked there
vanished, and their bodies were never
found. But if you ask me, that’s just
one of those ridiculous small town
legends!”

It was late Thursday morning when Mr.
Archer, his niece and crew arrived at
Briarwood Mansion. Phoebe stepped
out of the truck and said: “This is going
to take a few months before it will be
as beautiful as it once was.” Everyone
agreed.

The gardeners began clearing leaves
and lifeless branches, placing them
into a large pile to be burned. An
exceptionally small tree
Phoebe’s eye. She decided to relocate
it to a less shady location. While
attempting to dig it out, her garden
spade hit a rather firm object. At
first she contemplated that it might
be a bigger stone, and was pleasantly
surprised that it was something far
more intriguing when she took a closer
look.

caught

She happily exclaimed: “Uncle Leol!
Come here! Quickly! You've got to
see this. | believe | stumbled upon a
treasure box!” She carefully lifted it
out of the hole, and gently brushed the
dirt off the hand stitched fabric.

Leo stood next to her and jokingly
asked: “What is it? What have you
unearthed? Perhaps a mummy?”’

“No! Not quite. It's a large ornate
puzzle box. Whoever made this, spent
a lot of time creating it — such masterful
detail and perfection in the wood-inlay.
But the unfortunate thing is that | have
no clue how to open it”

Uncle Leo eagerly replied: “How about
Igiveitatry? I'll be careful not to break
it. | always enjoy a good challenge.
Besides, my cousin used to have a
much smaller one, and even though
| didn’t know the combination, | was
pretty good at figuring it out.”

After countless attempts of subtle
squeezes and complicated maneuvers
of sliding the individual wood
pieces around like a pendulum clock
mechanism, it became clear that
something was preventing it from
opening completely. Finally, he
succeeded and pulled a somewhat
shriveled old piece of wood out of it.

“Ah, a little wiggling did the trick.

Someone had jammed this ugly tree
root into it. It’s amazing how tightly
it fit in that compartment. But why
would anyone want to save this
unsightly thing?”

He handed Phoebe the puzzle box and
threw the root on top of the burning
leaf mound.

November 2010 UCCA Newsletter
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... Blackout ...
... Complete Blackout ...

Uncle Leo woke up on the lawn with a
pounding headache. “Whathappened?
Where is everyone?”

As he looked around, he could clearly
see that all of the landscaping had
been flawlessly completed. Everything
was perfectly manicured, but not how
it was proposed on his approved plans.
Even Briarwood Mansion no longer
appeared weathered and old. It was
stunning — just as it was in those old
photographs that were displayed at
Pennington’s Historical Society.

Leo was greeted by a man dressed
in dated garments. The gentleman
reached out his hand to help him up,
and then leaned in for a romantic
kiss. Leo promptly jumped back and
cautioned:

“Sir, | must warn you! 1 am NOT afraid
to hit you if you try that again!!”

The man lovingly responded:
are you so shy, my Sweetheart?”

ﬂWhy

Leo turned around, but there wasn't
a female to be seen. He firmly told
the stranger: “I'm Mr. Archer, and |
have been hired to do the landscape
preservation on this property. Who
are you, and why are you referring to
me as a she?”

The man charmingly smiled and
answered: “Do you not feel well, my
Sweet? Perhaps you have been out in
the hot sun for far too long. Let us go
inside, my Dear, and | will fetch you a
glass of water”

Uncle Leo responded sternly: “You're
crazy! Who are you talking to?”

“Oh — my dearest Darling, | have been
speaking to you, my beloved wife
Agatha! | love it when you play those
silly games with me, claiming you do
not know that | am your husband —
Walter Dudley. Hmm, | must say ... you
are simply breathtaking today!”

Uncle Leo’s headache seemed to get
worse as he kept on mumbling to

himself: “Could it be true? The legend
. could IT be really true?” Walter
graciously assured:  “If you don’t
believe me how absolutely stunning
you look, why don’t you look into the
mirror and see for yourself?”

Leo ran into the manor
and gazed upon his
reflection. It was true.
Not only was he wearing
a Victorian Civil War
era purple and white
plaid checkered dress
with black wool straight
sole high top boots ...
Uncle Leo was no longer
Uncle Leo.

NO — he was now trapped inside of the
youthful body of Mrs. Agatha Dudley.

At this very moment of horror and
disbelief, an eerie voice creepily
whispered through the air:

“He who gets rid of the old tree root
becomes Mrs. Dudley back in 1861 for
all ages to come!”

Stunned and frozen with shock, Uncle
Leo heard Mr. Dudley softly beckoning
from the grand stairway: “Ready
Darling? It's getting late. Let’s go to
bed my Dear!”

*+*To see what happened next, and
for the conclusion of this trilogy,
please make sure
you read ‘The Root of All Evil —
Final Eclipse’***

Child’s Work Published in
Spider© Magazine
by Julie Peterson, Spider’s Corner

A poem by Isabella Hope Norton,
age 10, of University City,

has been "

selected for € ™ - d
publication ' Ewmgf
in SPIDER el

magazine. In

May, readers were asked to submit
an original poem about their mother,
father, or a grandparent. ISABELLA’s
POEM “MY MOTHERIS . . ” appears
on the Spider’s Corner page of the
October 2010 issue and at
www.spidermagkids.com/corner.
SPIDER, the magazine for kids ages
6 to 9, features the best short
stories, poems, articles, multicultural
features, and activities by the
world’s finest children’s authors
and is illustrated by the best artists
from here and abroad. In each issue
readers are invited to submit their
original artwork or writing on a
specific theme to Spider’s Corner,
with hundreds of entries pouring

in each time from enthusiastic
SPIDER readers all over the world.
The editors select their favorites to
be published in the magazine and
on its Web site for children: www.
spidermagkids.com/corner.

November 5% Friday Night Fun!
By Cathy Romanas

UCHS to victory! UC U KNOW!

riday, November 5%, is the annual UCHS

Boys Water Polo “Senior Night”. All of UC s
invited to experience this fast-paced, exciting sport at the
Lawrence Family JCC swimming pool at 4126 Executive
Drive. Admission is free! Varsity is scheduled to play at
7:00 p.m., followed by JV and Novice. This year’s Senior Night game pits the
University City HS Centurions, coached by Mark Stemler, versus the Patrick
Henry HS Patriots, led by UCHS's former Varsity coach Ty Lackey. Despite
having only three seniors on its team, the Centurions Varsity squad is
expected to dominate the Patriots. Bring your family November 5% to cheer

Jake Gross

858-480-1822
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Curie’s 32nd Annual Holiday Craft is Saturday, November 6th, 2010

ark the date! Marie Curie Elementary School’s PTA will be holding

their 32nd Annual Holiday Craft Fair on Saturday, November 6, 2010
from 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. Our Holiday Craft Fair is extremely popular with both
crafters and shoppers alike. We expect over 100 booths of handmade art
and craft items. In addition, there will be a Kid’s Corner with carnival games
and entertainment, a food booth, bake sale, silent auction baskets and an
opportunity drawing. It is sure to be a great day for the entire family. Please
come join your neighbors in supporting our school!

Marie Curie Elementary School, 4080
Governor Dr., San Diego, 92122,
Sponsored by the Marie Curie
Elementary School PTA. For crafter
information, please call the Curie Craft
Fair Hotline at 858-643-9720 or go to our
website, www.CuriePTA.org.

GET READY! GET SET!
University City United Church of Christ’s
SECOND ALTERNATIVE CHRISTMAS FAIRE

When: Sunday, November 14, 2010 from 11:30am to 1:30pm
Where: University City United Church of Christ
2877 Governor Drive, San Diego, CA 92122

Visit Alternative Faire tables and displays! Meet the people who serve
and help others throughout the year.

# Come do your Christmas shopping by helping others

% Listen to some wonderful music!

% Enjoy light treats and finger food

% Bring a generous heart.

Donations are tax deductible. The gifts you buy will take the form of
donations in any amount to feed the hungry, care for sick, shelter the
homeless, and much more. You will receive an appropriate gift card
= with a meaningful explanation of the
3 charity you have chosen.

to benefit OCHS Grad Nite
November 6% 7-3!
9977 Dalen Avenue

f you would like to donate items
for the garage sale, the locations
and times are below:

Drop off times: Sat 10/30 from 9-12,
Sun 10/31 by appointment, Tues/
Thurs 11/2 & 11/4 from 5-7

Drop off Location: Leslie Grigsby’s
House 5577 Dalen Avenue

For Sunday drop off or to arrange for
pick up of your items, please contact
either Cathy Johnson 858-336-0302
or Leslie Grigsby 619-933-2987.

S ince last Thursday’s motorcycle/car accident
in front of Curie school, there have been two
more accidents - one on Friday, October 15th and
one on Monday, October 18th. Please be aware
and always err on the side of safety.

Your personal
information is for
UCCA purposes only
and will not be sold,

\ used or given out.
&
[ﬁgb—.

niversity City High School’s

Performing Arts Department proudly
presents James Still's And Then They
Came for Me: Remembering the World
of Anne Frank, playing November 3rd
through November 5th.

And Then They Came for Me:
Remembering the World of Anne Frank is
a powerful drama based on the memories
of two Holocaust survivors, Ed Silberberg

and Eva Schloss. This production uniquely combines video
interviews with Ed and Eva with live actors recreating scenes
from their lives during World War II.

The play will be performed three times
_including two evening performances

on Wednesday, November 3rd and

Friday, November 5th at 7:00 PM
# and a matinee performance on
Thursday, November 4th at 2:20
PM. All performances are in the

UCHS auditorium. This production is for all ages. Tickets may be
purchased at the door or in advance from a member of the cast or
crew. The tickets are $10.00 for non-students, $8.00 for students
and $7.00 with an ASB card. For more information, please contact
Belinda Brown, drama teacher, University City High School,
——— (858) 457-3040 ext. 225
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Meet the Artists Who Designed Those Transformer Boxes at the UCCA General Meeting
Wednesday, November 10, 6:00 to 7:30 p.m. U.C. Library
Refreshments Served

858-480-1822 9 November 2010 UCCA Newsletter



UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY BRANCH LIBRARY
4155 Governor Drive, (858) 552-1655

NOVEMBER 2010 EVENTS AT YOUR Autumn Art

Class for Kids
Wednesday, Nov 17 at 2:00 pm
Sign-up suggested (class size limited)

Mesa College Guitar Ensemble in Concert
Wednesday, Nov 17 at 6:30 pm

Computer Basics for Adults
Thu Nov 4 and 18 from 1:00-2:00 p.m.
Sign-up suggested (class size limited)

Friends of the Library BIG Book Sale
Friday and Saturday, Dec 3-4

Game on! Video Gaming
Every Friday @ 3:00 pm.

Baby/Toddler Storytime in Sign
Thursday Nov 2 & 16 11:30 am.

Preschool Storytime & Craft
Every Friday at 11:00 a.m.

Say and Sing in English & Spanish
Every Saturday at 12 noon

Sign up to display your
COLLECTIBLES @ your Library.
Many Thanks to the Friends of the University

Community Library for their generous support! You,
too, can be a Friend! Ask @ your Library!

Standley Park & Recreation Center
November 2010 Events

Fall classes in progress. You can still register for the
following programs: Yoga drop-in, Stressbusters drop-in,
Fall & Winter Day Camp, Wacky Wednesday, Monday -
Friday After School Program, and Kids Night Out Nowv. 19.

Breakfast with Santa

Saturday, December 18, 2010 from 9:00-11:00am
Tickets on Sale November 29, 2010 at 3:00pm; Space is
limited Children: $6.00 - Adults: $8.00

Fall & Winter Day Camp

Fall Camp: November 22 - 24

Fees: Regular care $90/week Extended care $110/week
Winter Camp: December 20-23 & December 27-30

Fees: Regular care $120/week Extended care $140/week

Recreation Center & Pool Closures
November 11 - Veteran’s Day w
November 25 - Thanksgiving

Swanson Pool

Fall registration in progress

Swim lessons Tuesday and Thursdays
Session is Nov 9 —Dec 9

Annual Pool Closure December 31, 2010 - April 10, 2011

orth University Community Branch Library.

8820 Judicial Drive, 92122 858-581-9637November
Schedule of Events: Here are just some of the events
taking place.

JUVENILE

Story Times: English: Thurs, 10:00 a.m. and Sat, 9:45 a.m.
French: Thurs, 11:00 a.m. Chinese: Fri, 10:00 a.m., Songbirds
(lapsit musical program for toddlers): Fri, 11/5, 1:30. Age 0 - 5.

Hindi (monthly): Sat, 11/6 at 11:00 a.m. Age 0-5.
Baby Sign Language: Tues, 11/9 at 3:30 p.m. Age 0-3.
New! Arabic Story Time Friday, 11/12 at 11:00 a.m. Age 0-5.

Tutoring Sessions: Meet with a one-on-one volunteer tutor.
Tues-Fri. Grades K-12. Call to sign up.

Teen/Tween Book group: Weds, 11/17 at 6:30 p.m. Red
Pyramid by Rick Riordan. Call to sign up.

ADULTS

Job Search Assistance. Saturdays, 9:30-12:30 p.m. or Tuesdays,
1:00-5:00 p.m., Instructor Adolfo Sanchez assists with resumes
and job searching. Call to sign up.

Adult Book Group: Wed, 11/10, 6:30 p.m. Glass Castle by
leanette Walls. Call to sign up.

Friends of NU Library Veterans Day Book Sale: Sat, 11/13, 9:30
a.m. — 2:30 p.m. All proceeds benefit the library

Adult Class: Cardmaking. Wed, 11/17, 1:00 p.m. Call to sign up.
Friends of the North University Community Library Monthly
Meeting: Weds, 11/17, 6:30 p.m.
http://friends.northuclibrary.org/

Movietime: What’s Cooking? Wed, 11/17 at 7:00 p.m. (new
season, new time!) Free Movie and Popcorn.

Class: Techniques to Succeed in Your Job Search, Sat., 11/20,
11-1 p.m. Call to sign up. Please call ahead to verify each
program and to sign up!

Reservations for ad space will be accepted on
a first come - first served basis beginning the
1st of the month preceding publication.

ADVERTISIN(:I

Please remit to:

University City Community Association
3268 Governor Drive, Box 121

San Diego, Ca 92122
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@  All Saints Lutheran Church
El 6355 Radcliffe Drive
A 858.4534.3595
Come and see!
Advent begins November 28
Please join us for the season of

spiritual preparation for Christmas.
allsaintsuniversitycity.org

Right Choice Senior Living
Lic#374602704 (University City)
See photos & videos at
www.rightchoiceseniorliving.org

(619) 246-2003

Call for Tour. Private rooms w/bath

@ Residential Assisted Living Home

e Quality & Passionate 24/7 Care in safe,
clean, nurturing , & secure environment
e Loving Care, Great Location, Great Food

@ Memory/Dementia Care Offered
Hospice,

Discounts for Multiple Visits
Phone: (858) 336-0989

Excellent References vaiﬁed i

Contact Terri Day UCCA Advertising Manager at
uccaADS(@hotmail.com to place your ad.
Deadline is the 20th of each month.

Payment must be mailed to our Box
at the same time the order is placed.
If payment is not received by the 20th of the
previous month, the ad will not run.

No cash or Credit cards accepted.

Interested in selling your home?

We can save vou Thousands!
Rita Wood & Terri Day

858.775.8377
UCRealtors@gmail.com

Properties, lnc.
6112-A Regents Rd. in UC

7 Rita

Serving UC Buyers and Sellers since 1979

(at Regents Rd & Governor Dr.)

Owners:
Jeanny Tieu cell: 858-558-1990
Helle Michaelsen cell: 858-382-4615

6110 Regents Rd.
San Diego, Ca. 92122
858-453-5220 - Salon

| Piano Lessons
i
International Professor of Music
Anna Yanovsky
Available for private instruction at her
unique UC Stadio

Call 858-552-0635

for a complimentary evaluation

*Your source for Real Estate in University City"
Lustomers first, Award winning experiences.
Always.

Maryanne Jackson
858-740-7858

westcoastproperties@yahoo.com

DRE License #01784021

Business Card 3.57 x 2.0” $ 60.00
Quarter Page Ads 3.5” x4.5”  $150.00
Half Page Ads 4.5” x 7.5” $300.00
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June Kubli Katie Dunahoo
858-353-0406 858-775-1239

Kathleen Lydia
Williams Hwang Vosovic
619-944-6520 858-472-0608

15th
Annual

Food

Drive

Venzel Dec. 4th

Hammershaiml  Sommse—t
858-346-1061

OUR COMMUNITY

4508 Benhurst Ave, UC 7095 Condon Dr., UC
Beautiful 3 br, 2.5 ba home withfresh  Open floorplan 5br/2.5ba. 1.25 acres,
paint & retextured ceil. All newer pool. Soaring ceilngs, skylights &
appls & flooring. Soft neutral colors.  sit-down view of Rose Canyon. New
‘Well manicured corner lot. granite & stainless kit. Travertine FPs.
$699,900 $825,000 - $849,000

4318 Cozzens Ct., UC $799,000 Available
6528 Mt. Aguilar, CLMT....... $495,000 .. ... Available
4966 Arroyo Lindo, CLMT....4br/2ba....... $539,000 .. ... Available
6688 Hollycrest Ct, 92121 .....6br/3ba.......8749,000 .. ... Available
8148 Ave. Navidad, UC 2br/2ba $375,000 In Escrow
6181 Armoldson Ct., UC 4br/3ba.......5698,000 In Escrow
5582 Honors Dr., UC .............3br/2ba.......$595,000

5744 Mott St., UC $579,000

CoLDWELLBANKERUNIVERSITYCITY.COM

. OUR COMMITMENT

New Sermon Series '
Sundays, both services
October 17t - November 21

' Chnsttan Church

{DISCIPLES OF

CHRIST)

9:30 Am
THE BRIDGE (CONTEMPORARY SERVICE)

10:45 Am
TRADITIONAL SERVICE

SUNDAY SCHOOL FoRr ALL AGES

AT BOTH TIMES WI

TH AMAZING

CHILDREN’S AND YOUTH PROGRAMS

‘FORGOTTEN GOD

Rev. Dr. Michael J. Spitters, Lead Pastor @ Reversing Our Tragic

8320 La Jolla Sceni
La Jolla, CA

Neglect of the

¢ Drve Norh-.. . = HOLY SPIRIT"
92037

858.453.3550 - www.torreypineschurch.org

SERVING THE UC COMMUNITY'

Alicia Malo John Schindel
619-850-5796 $58-349.9051

Carol Uribe Sue Silva
858-705-2399 $58-229-1193

John Bassler Sandy Bassler
858-583-5157 858-583-5141

COLDWELL

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
o

Celino Romgro
performing at
Torrey Pines Christian Church
Suanday, October 17, 2010
< 5:00 pm

" Guitarist Celino is a Grammy-
winning member of the famed
Romero family of guitarists.
Celino is also an author and
regular symphonic soloist with
major orchestras. This is a rare
opportuity to hear one of the
most sought-after guitarists of
our day.

There is no admission. A free-will offering
will be recelved.

2010-20i11
Conegert d¢rigs
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COMPLETE IRRIGATION
Water Saving Upgrades
Audits & Repairs
Landscape Installations

Mark Giffin Landscape

CA Lic #500011

858-571-7465

Landscape Contractors

Concrete / Stamped Concrete / Walkways
Landscape Demo, Design & Installation
Bobcat & Trucking Service / Grading & Hauling
Over 25 Years of Experience / UC References

We work with YOUR budget! 858.775.6831

University City United Church
United Church of Christ
2877 Governor Drive
San Diego, CA 92122

Rev. Curt D, Fuller, Minister

Church office: (858) 453-3444
Home: (858) 731-0879
E-mail: curtfuller@ucuc.org

Sunday Worship - 10:30 a.m.

Quality Non-Medical

Care in the
= Comfort of your Home
In Home call for free home assesment
Lovmg Care (858) 552-9093

www.inhomelovingcare.com

in business since 1999

Hartmann Homework Tutoring
UCSD Education Studies Graduate 1998/Bilingual K-6 Teacher

Weeziel971@gmail.com
(858) 531-6019

After School and Weekend Homework Help
All Subjects: Grades K-6

Jill L. Hartmann
10 Years Experience

D lomar

%ﬁi’ (ﬁtﬂfo’?!{;}?élzf, Lﬁa 7,

6260 Marindustry Drive #A

San Diego, CA 92121 Mark Johnson
Phone: 858-578-8110 Cell: 619-252-1336
Fax: 858-578-1117 Cont, Lic. 828263

Email: mark@palomarfloors.com

DONATION CENTER
BOOKSTORE
DOCUMENT SHREDDING

4023 Governor Drive Grastotke.

at Genesee (Von's Center) Great Prices!
Store Hours: 9:00am —7.:00pm

Monday through Saturday iml?-?—?ﬁl"%%
10:00am - 5:00pm Sunday R
o

Dr.Craig A.Ditzler, D.C.

Gonstead + Nutrition « Spinal Health

DitzLeErR FAMiLY CHIROPRACTIC
3202 Governor Drive Suite 200 + San Diego, California 92122
www.ditzlerchiropractic.com

858.452.2202 - Fax 858.452.2379

[ State Farm®
i Providing Insirance and Financial Services

| Home Office, Bloomington, lilinois 61710

Michael A Cohen, Agent Lic. # 0506499 Linda Y. Cohen, LUTCF

3232 Governor Drive, Suite G NG oSt

San Diega, CA 92122-2931 gc. #2952323;852{]
Bus B58 457 3520 s 858 457 3
Fax 858 457 1488

michasl@michaslacohen.com
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6181 Arnoldson Court
University City

Don’t miss this beautifully
upgraded home. The main house is
a spacious 3 bed 2 bath + family
room. The detached guest house is
1 bed 1 bath with over 400 sq. fi. lawn, garden area & gazebo.

$698,000 $539.000

4966 Arroyo Lindo

North Clairemont
With gorgeous canyon views on
a cul-de-sac, this 4 bedroom
2 bath home is an entertainer’s
dream. It has a spacious patio,

Save the Date! 14" Annual Coldwell Banker
University City Food Drive — Saturday, Dec. 4th

Kathleen Lydia
Williams Hwang Vosovic
Katie June
Dunahoo Kubli

==
BANKER O

858.453.HOME (4663)

www.411SanDiegoHomes.com

Homes by LORI!

Best value in west end! 4/3,
2518 sq.ft.. Main house is ranch
style 3/2-upgraded kitchen.
Shows beautifully. Spacious &
open floorplan. Additional guest
room/4th br over garage. Large

5603 Stresem:
resemann yard. $699,000

Custom 4/3.5, 2604 Square Foot
home on gorgeous view lot.
Mahogany flooring, custom
kitchen w/private patio. New

designer baths. Full bedroony/
bath on 1st floor. Solar Pool &
Spa. Curie School. $755,000

Lori Miller
SELLS University City
SAVES YOU Thousands &
YOUR U.C. Real Estate Specialist!

o Microsoft Off
® corporate & smallt ess software traininge

858-598-3171
' il

Give your child an exciting and
engaging way to learn science!

Bning
tms e have interactive educational

mesermns software and hands-on products |

anatenal o learn science and math! K-12
Bt 1)

hoseand & e

it LI Visit us: www.mininggems.org

Homes by LORI!

Best deal in UC! Over 3100
sq.ft. of spacious living
space! Oversized family

room, New master w/views,

fireplace, hwd floors. 1000
sq.ft. view deck. What a
value! $679,000

Desirable west end on pri-
vate lot. Vaulted ceiling,
new paint, carpet. Large

family room & bonus room.
Pool/Spa, Yard, Large Patio.
Master w/view balcony!
$759,000

Lori Miller

858) 452-9000

lorimiller@san.rr.com DRE# 01190485

Pt Chotce

Pmpemeg, le.
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REALTOR®

;Nancy Beck Direc't(sss)eésu-i_isTp

NancyBeck@Century21Aw

turion Producer Top 2% FIvE www.NancyBeckRe_a i 3202 Governor Drive #100 |
I Century 21 Agents R % © DRE#01220007 e =

San 10, CAQ2122

UC Specialist - Nancy Beck

SOLD! FOR SALE

FOR SALE

3265 Willard St

7285 Florey St 6414 Lipmann St 4744 Ramsay Ave
4 Bedrooms, 2.5 Bathrooms 3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms 3 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms 4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms
Approx. 2,300 sq. ft. Approx. 1,542 sq. ft. Approx. 1,254 sq. ft. Approx. 1,400 sq. ft.
Stunning Remodel Close to Park Adorable Home, Cul de Sac Location Corner Lot +RV Parking!
(Co-listed with Cheryl Smith) for $573,000 Offered at $520,000 Offered at $510,000-
Jfor $800,000 $549,000

If you are looking to buy or sell a UC Home contact Nancy Beck today.

A KOSHER DAIRY/VEGETARIAN CAFE
* Breakfast * lunch * dinner

\ OWNED BY UTC RESIDENTS!
. Panini, Soup & Salad, Pasta, Fish, Regular
| Or Whole Wheat Pizza, Salads & more.....

Great locally roasted coffee!

COME & TRY OUR WEEKLY SPECIALS
BRING THIS COUPON FOR 10% DISCOUNT
DELIVERY/ CATERING/ TAKE OUT
CALL 858-202-0097
6104 Regents Rd.
San Diego, Ca 92122
www.lacafesd.com

Facebook-la cafe
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UC Fruits, I See Jams By Lisa Sutton

his year, my friend as I could, so that I would have
Liz and I walked by a  space for new batches. The
mquat tree that was so neighbor who gave avocados
full of fruit it was nearly was rewarded with kumquat
solid orange. One day marmalade. Liz has several

- we asked the owner if we jars. Other neighbors and

L could take fruit off his tree  family members also have jams.
and he was happy to share
is abundant

; yield. We
took fruit and shared it with our neighbors
and friends. I also made jam. That started a
trend; we asked more neighbors if we could
take fruit. We got Loquats, avocados and
plums. Ihad a steady stream of fruit coming
through my kitchen for three months!

I also get fruit from a friend in Vista, so I was
desperately trying to give jam away as fast

N\
4

In total, the majority of my jam
has come from fruit trees right here in UC.

Taking inventory, I have a bounty: 28 half-

pints and 8 pint jars of kumquat marmalade;

5 half-pints of golden plum; 14 half-pints, 3

| twelve ounce and 1 pint of triple plum; 8 half-

. pint jars of red plum; 2 half-pints of loquat

| jam, and 2 pint jars of loquat chutney; and 6

| half-pints of mixed plum and blackberry jam.

' A total of 77 jars of jam!

wocios EDUGATEY

EDBUCGATE! would iike to thank everyone who checked
out our Second Annual Oktoberfest celebration at
Standley Park October 2nd. We feel gratified that so many
donors contributed, so many volunteers stepped up, and
so many community members attended - all to offer
support to our fine UC public schools. The kids games,
musical performances,
German food and local
beers were all terrific.
The five school principals
participated in a friendly
pretzel-tossing competition.
Home brewers’ ales were
professionally judged for
cash prizes. Mike Price, San
Diego City Schools Area
Superintendent, attended,
as did County Supervisor Ron Roberts. Oktoberfest netted
$7000 for our schools AND garnered over $3000 in Dollar
A Day donations. DAD donors looked adorable in their felt
hats and German scarves! Thank you, UC, for keeping the
neighborhood schools vibrant, and for knowing how to have
a good time!

Asyou give thanksthis November, please considerthankingyour
child’steacherwith an Honor a Teacher shout-out. Alternatively,
you might consider granting a teacher’s wish via EdUCate’s
TeacherWishList. More detailsonboth programsareavailable at
http://www.uc-educate.org.”

/




